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Dear Parents/Carers, 

The last few weeks have been filled with festive celebrations and fun in school. It has been lovely to see all 

the children enjoying this special season together, and we would like to thank you all for supporting the services, 

assemblies and other activities. 

Thank you also for supporting us during our short period of closure during the snow and ice. It is always a tough 

decision to make, but we are confident it was the correct one to ensure everyone was safe during the inclement 

weather. 

On behalf of everyone at the school, I would like to wish you all a very Merry Christmas and prosperous new 

year. Enjoy the festivities and we will look forward to seeing you all in the new year. 

Mr. Johnson 

Executive Headteacher of Culworth  and Boddington  Primary Academies  

 

Term Dates  

Please note the following dates in your diary/calendar.  We will notify you of any 

changes if/when they occur. 

 

December  

Wednesday 20th December Christingle Service at 2.30 pm in church – all welcome 

Wednesday 20th December Last day of term, school re-opens on Wednesday 3rd January 2018 

 

 

 



 

January  

Wednesday 3rd January Start of spring term 

Tuesday 9th January  On-line safety parent workshop @9.15 am 

   KS1 on-line safety assembly @ 10.15 am 

   KS2 on-line safety assembly @ 10.45 am 

Thursday 11th January  CPSA meeting at 7.30 am in staff room 

Thursday 18th January  Year 3&4 athletics at Chenderit (for children who wish to participate) 

 

* KS1 = Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 

* KS2 = Year 3, 4, 5, and 6 

 

All dates are subject to change although we do endeavour to avoid this wherever possible J 

 

News from the classes… 

 

Pre- school 

 

Pictured below – the Nativity and some of the children on the day that Year 6 came to buddy up to 

do Christmas craft with the little ones. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Nest  

The children have been learning about the Christmas story and Christmas traditions around the 

world.  

 
The Burrow  

We have been working hard this term thinking about the school’s values. We have written a 

‘teaspoon’ prayer to say thank you, sorry and please (there’s a high five for anybody who can work 

out why they’re called a teaspoon prayer).  

We have also been weather reporters, learning about UK weather and compass directions. We 

recorded some weather forecasts to showcase our new skills – some of which you can find on The 

Burrow’s page on the website.  

 

The Drey  

In science, we have been reading and following instructions to make recycled paper. It was messier 

than we thought, although we were pleased with the results! 

We have also been finding out about Christmas traditions around the world and learning about 

customs in other countries. This has also involved tasting spiced biscuits and chocolate panettone! 

It has been great preparation for our Christmas concert. 



 

The Den  
Well, the end of term has indeed been a bit of a whirlwind. We continued to work hard with our 

multiplication and division, seeing some great successes with our multiplication challenges and prime 

factor trees. We have learnt all about some different types of sentences and used thesauruses to 

extend our vocabulary. We used these skills to do some lovely writing based on Stig of the 

Dump.  We wrapped up our science topic on electrical circuits, creating some huge circuits with 

buzzers, motors, bulbs and switches.  Our class spot in the Key Stage 2 Carol Concert saw us 

learning a song from New Zealand called A Pukeko in a Ponga Tree. The children did a fantastic job. 

Well done! 

The Eyrie  
We have been very busy practising our creative writing and have produced an impressive letter 

from a character in our book linked to the current topic. We have also been making beautiful 

Christmas cards and calendars, ready to be taken home at the end of the term. Creating Christmas 

was also brilliant fun and Year 6 were able to support pre-school in their making. They were so 

sensible and helpful- well done Year 6!   

 

Creating Christmas /Christmas Jumper Day ! 

As you can see a great time was had by one and all! 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Aladdin!  

The whole school trip to Aladdin was great fun and the children had a wonderful time. A big thank 

you goes out to all the staff for organising this and looking after the children on the day. Year 6 

were fab and were extremely helpful with taking care of the little ones. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Annual School Panto  

After nearly being cancelled (oh no it wasn’t, oh yes it was!) Fiona Reynolds took this on and made a 

great success of Snow White with the help of Mrs Bootman, Mr Johnson, Mrs Wharton, Father 

Brian and lots of lovely brave parents (too numerous to mention) who pitched in with gusto. There 

was a mixture of staff and parents behind the scenes as well beavering away moving scenery and 

Mrs Nunn did her usual sterling job as narrator. Everyone was sprayed with poison (or water as we 

sometimes call it) and squirted with silly string plus a plethora of custard pies were wielded by a 

full cast of some of the tallest dwarfs ever to grace the stage. Luckily I had a ‘poison proof’ 

camera to record the event… 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CPSA News 

 

Thank you to all parents, staff and children for all their support over the last year. Without you all 

we would not be able to raise much needed funds for new equipment.   
We have made a brilliant start with the Winter bash raising over £1200 towards the new 

playground.  

This will be a big project for us and we will have more information in January when we should have 

the plans for the playground revamp!  

We will update this on the school website so don’t forget to check back in January!  

Wishing you all A Merry Christmas and A Prosperous 2018!   

Best wishes  

Rachael Thewsey and Gemma Clowes  

    

General News  

Culworth Pre-School have a few places available in January for little ones age 2 and up. If you are 

looking for a warm, friendly, caring and stimulating environment for your child/children look no 

further. Call the school office for further details and to make an appointment to look around and 

meet Claire Harris and her lovely colleagues. 

Important reminder… Reception Places – the deadline for registration for September 2018 places 

is 15th January at 5 pm. 

Poetry Winner!  

Maggie Gosling in Year 6 won the Byfield and District British Legion Poetry competition which 

was open to local schools in the area. All our Year 6 children’s entries were brilliant and are 

pictured below. Also some have been published on 

http://branches.britishlegion.org.uk/branches/byfield 

 

http://branches.britishlegion.org.uk/branches/byfield


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SEN News  

Northants Parent Forum Group (NPFG) are keen to make contact with any parents, carers or 

families of children with Special Educational Needs (SEN). It is important that the voice of 

parents/ carers of SEN are heard. They share useful information about local services that 

are provided and can feedback your requests, opinions and concerns to providers. The group 

are involved with organising local and national events and also hold workshops. A flyer is on 

display in the hall window, or please request a leaflet from Mrs Cooper for further 

information and contact details.   



Children in Need Day  

Culworth raised an amazing £147.95 – thank you so much for all your help with this. 

Christmas Jumper Day (Save the Children)  

This raised a fabulous £71.86 – the children, staff and parents who came in for Creating 

Christmas all looked very festive. 

Safety and Security  

 

The gates at the back of the school which lead to the staff car park will be kept locked during the 

day and will remain locked until 4 pm when staff leave. This is to ensure the safety of your children 

particularly at drop-off and collection times. Please park in Queen’s Street or High Street and walk 

up by the church and in through the gate to the playground at the beginning and end of the day. 

 

 

 

 

 

100 Club  News -  the winner for November is Sarah Garnett.  

 

 

 

 

 

Spring Cleaning Alert!  Don’t forget our fabulous Breakfast Club and After School Club – 

First Session Free with Voucher available from the School Office.  

Don’t forget we offer Breakfast Club from 8 am where children can have a healthy breakfast and 

have time for free play and our After School Club which runs from 3.30 until 6 pm. After School 

Club offer a range of fun activities, both inside and outdoors (if the weather is fine) for the 

children to participate in, they can relax and watch films on Film Friday, older children sometimes 

choose to use the time to use the library and finish homework, and all of this is accompanied by a 

freshly prepared healthy snack.  Forms are available from the School Office and on the school 

website. 

Our value this  half term is… 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

E-mail addresses for Mrs Boasman and Mrs Cummins 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjbhdPqh5PVAhUJyRQKHU7VCEQQjRwIBw&url=http://www.fortreport.com/&psig=AFQjCNFyqPlkrFtiSrSrINJOfz76EEuWCQ&ust=1500475034027520


Mrs Boasman - culworthadmin@cb-cepa.org 

Mrs Cummins – bursar@cb-cepa.org  

 

 

Office hours for Mrs Boasman 

M. 8.30 – 5 pm 

T. 8.30 – 5 pm  

W. 8.30 – 12 noon 

Th. 8.30 – 5 pm 

F. 8.30 – 4 pm 

 

 

Oliver Johnson  

Executive H eadteacher  of Culworth and Boddington Primary Academies  

Email: head@cb - cepa.org  

mailto:culworthadmin@cb-cepa.org
mailto:bursar@cb-cepa.org
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=imgres&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwistObw19HWAhVGlxoKHaE8AQ8QjRwIBw&url=https://giphy.com/search/workplace&psig=AOvVaw0FTkV3O4engARTwHSIsL1I&ust=1507025035497994

